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NOTICE OF REGULATION ADOPTION 

Adoption of the Joint Regulation on the Confiscations of Route Gaming Machines 
 

The Puerto Rico Gaming Commission and the Puerto Rico Police Bureau hereby announce that, pursuant to Art. 2.2 of 

Act No. 81-2019, as amended, known as the “Puerto Rico Gaming Commission Act,” Act No. 11 of August 22, 1933, as 

amended, known as the “Gaming Machines Act,” Act No. 83-2025, known as the Puerto Rico Police Act, and the 

procedures established in Act No. 38-2017, as amended, the “Uniform Administrative Procedure Act of the Government 

of Puerto Rico,” they intend to adopt the new JOINT REGULATION ON THE CONFISCATIONS OF ROUTE GAMING MACHINES 

(hereinafter, the “Regulation”) for the purpose of establishing the rules and procedures that will govern the confiscations 

process for the Puerto Rico Police Bureau and the Puerto Rico Gaming Commission. Upon approval of this Regulation, 

Regulation No. 9422 of December 27, 2022, titled Regulation on Confiscations of Gaming Machines, Adult Entertainment 

Machines, and Vending Machines, will be repealed. 

The Regulation proposes the establishment of the administrative procedure for confiscations under Act No. 11, 

supra, Act No. 81-2019, supra, and the applicable regulations. Likewise, it sets forth operational and oversight 

procedures to be followed by both the Puerto Rico Police Bureau and the Gaming Commission when carrying out 

confiscations. 

As of the publication date of this notice, the draft Regulation, as well as this Notice, will be available for review in 

electronic format on the Commission’s website, www.comjuegos.pr.gov, and on the Police Bureau’s website, 

www.policia.pr.gov, as required by Section 2.1 of Act No. 38-2017, supra. They may also be reviewed in person at the 

Legal Office of the Commission, 159 Calle Chardón, 2nd Floor, San Juan, Puerto Rico, Monday through Friday, from 8:30 

a.m. to 4:30 p.m.  

In accordance with Section 2.1 of Act No. 38-2017, supra, all comments must be submitted in writing within thirty (30) 

days from the publication of this notice, via email to: asesoramientolegal@comjuegos.pr.gov. Comments may also be 

sent by regular mail to PO Box 191729, San Juan, P.R. 00919, or delivered in person to the Commission’s Legal Office at 

159 Calle Chardón, 2nd Floor, San Juan, Puerto Rico, Monday through Friday, from 8:30 a.m. to 4:30 p.m. 

For more information and guidance on how to participate in the virtual public hearing, you may contact (787) 294-

4000, ext. 2027. 

San Juan, Puerto Rico, October 1, 2025. 


